
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  
 

 FROM:  Chris Escobedo, Assistant to City Manager 
 
DATE:  August 5, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: BERMUDA DUNES AIRPORT 
 
 
The owners of the Bermuda Dunes Airport requested assistance from Riverside 
County Supervisor, John J. Benoit, regarding a cooperative effort to purchase and 
maintain the airport.  Supervisor Benoit has sent correspondence (Attachment 1) to 
jurisdictions surrounding the airport to assess if there is interest in the partnership.  
 
The owners believe the airport provides a continuing economic development 
advantage to its surrounding communities, but anticipate receiving offers to 
purchase the property for alternative uses.   
 
Staff is seeking direction from the City Council on whether or not there is interest 
in a cooperative effort to purchase and maintain Bermuda Dunes Airport for the 
purpose of maintaining it as an airport.  The Cities of Coachella, Indian Wells, Indio, 
and Palm Desert were also sent the correspondence.  Riverside County might be 
interested in the partnership and could take on an oversight and management role 
involving their Aviation Department, a unit of the Riverside County Economic 
Development Agency.  The Supervisor requests a response by Monday, September 
1, 2014. 
  
Bermuda Dunes Airport was established in 1962 and is a privately owned “public 
use general aviation, utility category airport.”  It is Federal Aviation Authority 
approved and operates under the State Department of Transportation Division of 
Aeronautics.   
 
Attachment:  1.  July 10, 2014 Correspondence from John J. Benoit  
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